
OFFICERS 2017-2018
Roger Jones . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . President/Director
Donald Smith . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . President-Elect/Director 
John Balsama . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Vice President/Director
Charlie Hughes . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Secretary/Director
Gayle Henefer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Treasurer/Director
Chris Gimello . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Past President (2016-2017) 

DISTRICT INFORMATION
Thomas Fletcher . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . District Governor
Bill Donnelly . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . District Governor Elect
Joanne Ventura . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . DG Nominee 2019-2020
Ulysses James. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Past DG 2016-2017

Immediate Past President Chris Gimello (Director)
New Generations Warren Carr (Director)
Club Service Anthony Alveario (Director)
Membership Bob Duffield (Director)
Sergeant-at-Arms Anthony Alveario (Director)
Bulletin Editor Roger Jones (Director)
Vocational Service Warren Carr/Charles Hughes (Director)
Rotary Foundation PDG Herb Budd/PDG David Wright (Director)
Media Wanda McIlvaine (Director)
Committee of Concern Ed Molinari
Youth Protection Charles Hughes (Director)
Fundraising Chris Gimello (Director)

Directors, Chairs, and Co-Chairs

Chartered 1922 Club #1060   District 7640 Club #5992

Meeting Place: Riverwinds Restaurant - Every Tuesday: 12:15 P.M.

TODAY’S GREETER – Donald Smith

PROGRAM COORDINATOR: Ed Barry
 SPEAKER: Miladys Delgado
PROGRAM; Heart Health 

Jackpot Tickets Can Only Be Bought and Won by Club Members
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What is a Paul Harris Fellow?

When $US1000 is contributed to The Rotary Foundation, a request can be made for an
individual to be recognized as a Paul Harris Fellow; that person can be a Rotarian or a
member of the community who is not a Rotarian.

When a person is recognized as a Paul Harris Fellow, they are presented with a Certificate
signed by the Rotary International President and the Chairman of the Trustees of The Rotary
Foundation, and a lapel pin and medallion. The contribution to The Rotary Foundation can
be made in one sum or by cumulative giving over a number of years. Individuals can make a personal contribution
or the contribution can be from a club, a company or business.

Some of the misconceptions or misunderstanding surrounding a Paul Harris Fellow are:

• There is no such thing as a Paul Harris Fellowship, and it is not an award; it is simply recognition. When a Club
contributes $US1000 to The Rotary Foundation, the Club sets its own criteria for naming a Paul Harris Fellow.
Usually this is done to recognize an outstanding commitment to the Club or the community.

• A personal contribution of $US1000 and the subsequent recognition of a Paul Harris Fellow should be
encouraged not criticized; it is a donation to The Rotary Foundation, Rotary’s own charity and, therefore,
every Rotarian’s own charity.

• Recognition as a Paul Harris Fellow was never intended to be an award and certainly is not Rotary
International’s highest award, although it is an honor to be named a Paul Harris Fellow.

• Honorary Membership is the highest distinction that a Club may bestow on a Rotarian and should only be
bestowed in exceptional cases for meritorious service in the furtherance of Rotary ideals and for support of
the Rotary cause.

• Club Presidents may also award one Avenues of Service Citation each year to a Club Rotarian.
• The highest award an individual Rotarian can receive is the Service Above Self Award; only some maximums

of 150 are awarded each year by the Board of Rotary International.
• Being named a Paul Harris Fellow is not unique. There are more than one million Paul Harris Fellows

worldwide.
• Every Rotarian should strive to be a Paul Harris Fellow because for each PHF named, we know that US$1000

has been given to The Rotary Foundation. Similarly, for each sapphire or ruby added to a Rotarian’s PHF pin,
an additional US$1000 has been given to The Rotary Foundation. We should celebrate each of these
milestones (and gem stones) for what they represent. That is, a gift to The Rotary Foundation and an
opportunity to do even more good in the world through the Foundation.

What about when my Club names me a Paul Harris Fellow? Or, adds a sapphire or ruby to my PHF pin?

Be very proud and honored. In your name the Club has donated the sum of US$1000 (or more) to The Rotary
Foundation.

The Club is honoring you in a very special way and you should be proud of that, however you are still encouraged
to personally make contributions to the Foundation and it should not discourage others to make further
contributions on your behalf to continue to support the programs of the Rotary Foundation.

Remember, a Paul Harris Fellow recognizes an individual who contributes US$1000 to The Rotary Foundation or has
that amount contributed in his or her name.
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Jackpot Tickets Can Only Be Bought and Won by Club Members

Woodbury Rotary Lunch Club President Roger Jones thanks fellow Rotarian Ed Barry for
his informative presentation of "Learning Alley" this past Tuesday at the club's weekly
meeting 

After retiring from Mobil Oil several years ago Ed became involved with Learning Alley,
originally founded in 1948 as “Recording for the Blind.” Its mission was to serve veterans
who were blinded in WWII and wanted to attend college on the newly passed GI Bill.
Over the years it has grown from a small volunteer effort to a national organization that
is committed to serving students who are blind or visually impaired. They provide high
quality audio textbooks and strive to “connect you with a community of your peers.”

Learning Ally is a nonprofit volunteer organization operating nationwide in the United States. It produces and
maintains a library of educational accessible audio books for people who cannot effectively read standard print
because of visual impairment, dyslexia, or other disabilities.
Learning Ally provides a wide range of services for individuals with print disabilities as well as the people who
support them. This includes services for parents such as phone consultations, webinars, support networks and
information on specialists and tutors; and services for teachers such as classroom management tools (Teacher Ally),
professional development workshops and lesson plans.
Learning Ally also offers a robust digital audio book library that includes the world’s largest collection of audio
textbooks. The library, which in 2015 contained more than 80,000 titles, includes a broad variety of specialty and
academic subjects, from kindergarten through postgraduate and professional.

Borrowers must provide a certification of their disability, and may borrow titles
through an individual membership, through their association with a member
institution such as a school, or both. In recent years, approved borrowers had
paid no charges or fees for this service thanks to funding provided by the U.S.
Department of Education. Since the federal appropriation was eliminated in
2011, Learning Ally began requiring an annual membership fee for individuals,
currently $119, with hardship waivers available for those who qualify. Learning
Ally Audio software for mainstream mobile devices and Learning Ally's Link
software for Mac and PC are available to members free of charge. Institutional
memberships are also provided at various fee levels to public and private
schools, colleges and universities.
Textbook and literature titles are digitally recorded by human narrators and
produced in downloadable audio files in a specialized format, which allows
Learning Ally to respect copyright and allows users to navigate their audio
books by chapter or page number, set bookmarks, speed up playback, etc.
Downloadable audio textbooks can be played using mainstream devices like the
iPad, iPhone, and iPod Touch, as well as Android smart phones and tablets,
Mac-OS or Microsoft Windows-compatible computers running Learning Ally’s
Link software. The audio books can also be played back on assistive technology
devices like the Plextalk, Humanware Stream, and Intel Reader, to name a few.
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Birthdays
05-Feb Donald Steward
12-Feb Richard Bonczak
02-Mar Gayle Henefer
17-Mar John Holdcraft
03-Apr Robert Duffield

BULLETIN CONTACTS 
SNAIL MAIL: PO Box 261, Woodbury, NJ 08096 

EMAIL: Roger Jones - rogercjone@aol.com 
WEBSITE: Roger Jones - Webmaster
http://www.woodburynjrotary.org 

FACEBOOK: Facebook.com/WoodburyRotary

Date Coordinator Program Speaker Greeter
13-Feb-18 Richard Bonczak  “Heart Health “ Miladys Delgado Donald Smith

20-Feb-18 George Brown Soccer George Brown Kerry Revelas

27-Feb-18 Herbert Budd Paul Stankard Edward Molinari

06-Mar-18 Randal Budd Kenneth McIlvaine

Woodbury Rotary Club Roster   2017-2018

NOTE NAME CLASSIFICATION YEAR
Anthony Alveario Housing Authority 2016

# John Balsama Banking/Lending 1996
Edward Barry 2017
Richard Bonczak Funeral Director 2014

# George Brown Retired 2007
MD Herbert A. Budd Jr.  Swimming Pool Supplies (Ret) 1959
# Randal A. Budd Swimming Pool Supplies 1983

Thomas F. Budd, Restauranteur 2009
# John Carr, Civil Law 2005
#+1 Warren Henry Carr Civil Law 1969
# Nancy Cresse (H) Post Secondary Education 2006

Mark D'Agostino, Title Insurance 2010
# Frederick E. Davis, Funeral Director 1960
#    Robert P. Duffield, Real Estate/Property Man. 1985

Chris Gimello, Title Insurance 2010
Michael M Harriott (H) Pastor 2010

# Gayle Henefer Real Estate 2007
Peg Sickle Hertrich Entrepreneur 2017
John W. Holdcraft (H) M.D.Practice (Ret.) 1981
Charles A. Hughes Systems Engineer (Ret) 2016

#+2 Roger C. Jones, Engineer (Retired) 1984
# Jim Kelleher Financial Advisor 2004
# Craig Harris Klayman Law/Divorce 1989
# Ken McIlvaine Real Estate Consultant            2009 
#+1 Wanda Lee McIlvaine Real Estate 2012
#+1 Ed Molinari Real Estate Appraiser 1999

Kerry Revelas CPA 2009
#+2 Donald A. Smith, Jr., Judge (Retired) 1968
# Donald W. Steward , Jr. Heating/Oil 2005

Dolores White, Title Insurance 2014
MD J. David Wright, Sr. Shipboard Furniture 1987

PDG– Past District Governor 
MD - Major Donor
Past President        

#+ Paul Harris Fellow plus PHF Level  
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